SECRETARY’S NOTES
PICKERINGTON LACROSSE ASSOCIATION MINUTES

August 12, 2012
ATTENDEES:

Missy Walton, George Paulus, Ed Beemiller, Laurie Hess, Dave Slovina, Tim Giardina, Brian Walton, Luann Todd, Paul Johnson, Staci Dowdell, Shawna Slovina, Deb Clouse, Mike Todd, Ellen Paulus, Dan Dankowski, Amy Dankowski, Jim Murphy 
The meeting was called to order at 7:14pm at Epiphany Lutheran Church
Approval of prior minutes:



-Ed motioned to approve minutes


-Luann second the motion



-all yea’s

Public Input:  None
Voting for 2012-2013 Officers took place at this time.  


-The 2012-2013 PLA Board is as follows:



-President:  Tim Giardina



-VP: George Paulus



-Secretary: Missy Walton



-Treasurer: Janet Wermuth


-Equipment Director:  Dave Slovina



-Membership Director: Paul Johnson



-Publicity Director:  Denise Lutz



-Fundraising Director:  Staci Dowdell



-North Boys Director:  Jeff Grundy



-Central Boys Director:  Brian Walton



-Central Girls Director:  Luann Todd



-North Girls Director:  Dan Dankowski

At 7:23 the new board officially took place and the meeting resumed.

Presidents Report: Tim Giardina:

-update – all finances look good and in order.  Looking in to purchases for next year.

-meetings are open and will be the 2nd Sunday of each month (pending any conflicts, holidays, etc)
-Board development topics will be discussed at a later date in order to bring new board members up to speed

-Stadium use- team directors will meet with the new Asst AD’s to begin communication and build a relationship.  Tim, George and Paul will be having routine meetings with Mark Aprile, Vince Utterback and grounds crew.

-We did pay to repair some field damage and have not heard back from Mark Aprile regarding a follow up meeting.
Vice President Report: George Paulus:


-George made a motion to rehire Christine Miller as Central girls head coach and Pete Campbell as Central boys head coach.


-Luann second the motion



-all yeas


-George and Mike Lord interviewed a candidate for North boys head coach and is planning to make an offer.  They had 3 candidates and Chris Robbins is their first choice.  He has 2 potential assistants as well. 



-George made a motion to hire



-Paul second the motion



-all yeas


-A discussion took place regarding coaches pay, base pay guidelines, etc.  This was discussion only and not part of our By Laws.  We will have a final discussion at a future meeting.

-A discussion took place regarding coaches “wording”, volunteers as coaches, etc.  This was tabled until a later date.


-Our goal is to have all coaches hired and submitted to the PLSD by Oct.

Treasurers Report: Tim gave this report for Janet  


-Paul will work with Janet to create our new budget as well as assist in transitioning.


-Luann asked that fundraising be included in the budget



-Dave (equip) also should be included

Membership: Paul Johnson


-Paul will create a registration form and include fundraising and volunteer requirements on the form
Publicity: 


-none
Fundraising:  Staci Dowdell 

-OSU is in full swing.  There are some changes from last year.  We are still looking for team leads for a couple of games and volunteers for all games.  We are utilizing an online volunteer sign up form

Equipment: Dave Slovina 


-Discussion took place whether to recondition helmets.  Dave will be purchasing a few small size helmets for each school.  If we order by Sept., they should be back by Chirstmas.  

-Finalizing a decision on Central boys new uniforms


-George is contacting someone to price making new game goals for Central

-Brian asked that a couple of practice goals be put behind the softball fields at Central.

No Team Director Reports were given.

Central Boys:  Brian Walton

North Boys:  

North Girls:  Dan Dankowski
Central Girls:  Luann Todd 
Old Business: 
-none discussed
.
New Business:  none
Meeting adjourned    

-Luann motioned to adjourn


-Dave second the motion


-all yeas

